
  

 

 

 
5th January 2021 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
  
Following on from the letter about home learning, please see below information for the children 
who will be attending school during this lockdown period.  
 
Children will be dropped off and collected from the following points: 
 
Reception and Nursery – Camp Road Gate (Lower Site)  
Year 1 and Year 2 – Main Entrance (Lower Site) 
Year 3 and 4 – Camp Road Gate (Upper Site) 
Year 5 and 6 – Main Gate Upper Site 
 
 
Lunch Provision 
 

 Children in Foundation Stage, Key Stage 1 and those entitled to Free School Meals in Key 
Stage 2, will have a lunch provided by the school.  
 

 The remaining Key Stage 2 children and Nursery children will need to bring in a packed lunch 
in a disposable container/bag or washable Tupperwear. 
 

 Children are permitted to bring in a labelled water bottle which will be kept at their own work-
station. Lunches will be eaten in the classrooms to avoid large groups in the dining hall. 
 

 Children will be encouraged to socially distance and will have their own personal work space 
and they will not be able to do any shared or collaborative work 

 

 Key Stage 2 children will be permitted to bring in their own pencil cases and bag as normal.  
 

 Any toys or resources used in school will be sterilised and cleaned frequently. 
 

 Children are not to bring in any unnecessary items to school. Every item coming into school 
carries a risk, so please think carefully.   

 
Enhanced safety measures will also need to be in place and so masks/face coverings are to 
be worn as follows by: 
 

1. Parents and Carers who are outside the school gates at drop off or collection 
2. Children who can safely and appropriately use a face covering/mask and are aged 6 and 

over are requested to wear a mask /face covering upon entry to the school and for the 
duration that they are in the school.   

3. Support Staff while supervising the children.   
  
We thank you in advance for your support in the challenging times.  
 
Your faithfully,  
 
Mrs C Moore.  
 
 


